ST. ANSGAR CITY COUNCIL 
June 10, 2019
Mayor Norman E. Johnson convened a regular meeting of the St. Ansgar City Council at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, June 10, 2019 in the council chamber of the St. Ansgar City Hall.  Council Persons Paul Groth, Michael Juhl, Ben Walk and Rose Krahenbuhl answered roll call.  Council Person Jason Squier was absent.  Justin Gooder-employee, Gary Fossey, Karen Robertson, Charlotte Meitner, Mike Patterson, Bob McNutt, Luke Porisch Jim Squier and Mary Pieper-Press News were also in attendance.

Walk presented a motion, seconded by Groth to approve the consent agenda which consist of minutes from May 13, 2019, payment of bills, and May 2019 financial reports, along with liquor license renewal approval for Paradise Pizza, Cedar Lanes, Sportsman’s Inc., Sportsman’s Beverage, South Square, & Casey’s, and Tobacco license renewal for Casey’s and Dollar General, and on roll call vote ayes four.


Mayor’s commented we are trying to get a few things done.  The stop signs on 4th street have been moved, but not completely done.  The May term kids helped with several projects around town one being painting the bump outs and lines on 4th Street. 


Robertson asked how we are coming on residential clean up, and what is being done.  Lance has been sending out letters to property owners.  Patterson commented that the new street lights look nice.  Need to repair some wiring before all the lights may be replaced

Engineer Trygstad was not present. Mayor Johnson reported that work in Industrial Park will start after the 15th of the month starting with the sink hole.

Police Chief Schutjer was not present.  Juhl reported that the stop sign in the middle of 4th Street needs to be 7th foot high.  Discussed putting the flashing light up and remove the center stop sign and installing stop signs on the corners of the intersection.

Water, Waste Water Operator Hillman was not present but provided the Council with his work report.  Mayor Johnson reported on the E.coli testing that was completed.

Municipal Superintendent Gooder was present and shared his work report with the council.  Will be working on tree removal

The details of the Croell Redi Mix Agreement are still being worked on. 
Gooder shared options for street repairs and request a meeting with the Street Committee to discuss how much

money can be spent and what option to go with.

Gooder shared quotes received from Bargen on asphalt repair crack sealing with options to be looked at.  This will

be added to the Street Committee meeting.

Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the parade route the same as last year working with Justin, and on roll call vote ayes four.

    
 Juhl presented a motion, seconded by Walk to approve the street closures for Town and Country day’s activities according to map provided and a visit with Dunn, and on roll call vote ayes four.  

      
Walk presented a motion to approve RESOLUTION 2019-19 APPROVING FY 2020 WAGE INCREASE and on roll call vote ayes four. 

       
Groth presented a motion, seconded by Krahenbuhl to approve RESOLUTION 2019-20 APPROVING THE TRANSFER OF BOND AGREEMENTS FROM BANKERS TO UMB, and on roll call vote ayes four.
       
 The Street Committee will also discuss the water issue in the alley of North Mitchell and North Washington at the scheduled meeting. 

        
DeMaris would like to fill the ditch north of their house with a culvert. This would require two ground intakes and a catch basin to be installed.  Gooder will share this information with them.
        
The EDC/Chamber task force discussion was tabled until discussion with DeMaris 
        
McNutt shared that the alleys on S. School & S. Mitchell-7th & 8th Street have pot holes that have been repaired several times and still have pot holes.  This will be added to the Street Committee meeting.
        
Walk shared Mitchell County Emergency Management news that Ray Huftilin is retiring. The budget also needed to be increased since they are no longer joined with Worth County.
        
We will need to find replacements for both the Cemetery Sexton position and the Zoning Administrator positions.  The Policy Administration Committee will meet and look at what the best option for filling these positions would be. 

        
The request for a stop sign on 6th St. and Train lane will be looked at along with the other stop signs in town that either need to added or taken down. For now the police department will monitor the traffic on 6th and Train Lane.
        
Walk presented a motion, seconded by Krahenbuhl to deny the request of the library to replace a tree that was taken down in front of the library on the boulevard area, and on roll call vote ayes four. 

         
Changing the yield signs to stop signs by the city park will be added to the next agenda.
 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:14 p.m.        
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